

File / dossier : 6.01.07 Date: 2022-09-05 Edocs: 6888770

Written submission from the **Port Hope High School**

Mémoire de l'école secondaire de Port Hope

In the Matter of the

À l'égard de

Canadian Nuclear Laboratories

Laboratoires Nucléaires Canadiens

Application to renew its waste nuclear substance licence for the Port Hope Project Demande concernant le renouvellement du permis de déchets de substances nucléaires pour le projet de Port Hope

Commission Public Hearing

Audience publique de la Commission

November 22, 2022

22 novembre 2022



Senior Tribunal Officer, Secretariat Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission 280 Slater Street P.O. Box 1046, Station B Ottawa, Ontario K1P 5S9

September 5, 2022

Subject: Canadian Nuclear Laboratories' application for a 10-year renewal of the Port Hope Project Waste Nuclear Substance Licence for the completion of the Port Hope Area Initiative - Reference Number: 2022-H-13.

Dear Secretariat:

I would like to thank Sandra Weeks for her continued support of Port Hope High School. Her ongoing commitment to our student and staff safety has been exemplary. In addition, she has supported the school through a donation of wood from our local site. This wood has been used to raise funds for the school and by our construction classes for projects by students and in our community.

Ms. Weeks' regular communication with the school and participation in our school affairs (e.g., School Council President) keeps us up to date on the progress CNL is making towards remediation of our area.

If you need additional information, please feel free to contact me any time. Thank you for providing the opportunity to intervene in this matter.

Sincerely, Ron Macdonald, Principal, Port Hope High School 130 Highland Dr., Port Hope, ON 905-885-6346 ron macdonald@kprdsb.ca